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25.09.2005 - Argentina
Meeting of “Marist Family” Movement Fraternities 

You cannot walk in the Founder’s charism without feeling the necessity to go to the children and young people who are the least favoured 

[image: image1.wmf]From the 9th to the 11th September, the National Meeting of Marist Family Movement Fraternities took place.

Some fifty members of around fifteen Fraternities from Argentina participated in this three-day meeting at the feet of the Virgin of Luján. For more than one hundred years Marcellin’s “Marists” have knelt before this statue to ask a blessing on their mission in these lands. 

There are currently twenty-five Fraternities in Argentina who are enjoying the experience of being Marist and living the Founder’s spirituality. 

The meeting focussed on the lived experience of being Marist. Each Fraternity shared its community and apostolic experiences in turn and listened to the vocational stories of the brothers accompanying them in this meeting; around fifteen brothers participated during these days.

Many of these Fraternities have felt the need for realising concrete forms of projects for living community through solidarity.

You cannot walk in the Founder’s Charism without feeling the need to go to the children and young people who are the least favoured. Many of these communities, as well as participating in meetings, commit themselves to concrete solidarity activities: looking after the school dining room, mending of clothes, supporting Marist educational centres, attention to and promotion of social centres and health centres… etc.

The majority of these Fraternities are formed by ex-students, families of students and brothers. This is one way of living Marist Life as Marcellin planned it to be.

 

27.09.2005 - United States
Hurricane Katrina and Marist USA 

Anything less would not be Marist 

Like much of America, Marist USA is responding to the Katrina crisis in a variety of ways. The school year is just beginning in the States, but already hurricane relief has provided a focus and energy for Marist Educators and Marist Youth. All our US Marist schools have already begun efforts to raise substantial funds and to collect supplie[image: image6.png]s to aid the hurricane victims. As I write this, Christopher Columbus High School (Miami, Florida), St. Brendan High School (Miami, Florida), Our Lady of Lourdes High School (Poughkeepsie, New York), and Marist High School (Chicago, Illinois) have already enrolled hurricane victims free of charge. Msgr. Pace High School (Miami, Florida), Guadalupe Regional Middle School (Brownsville, Texas) and Marist High School (Bayonne, New Jersey) will all be accepting hurricane victims in the days ahead. All our other US Marist schools have expressed an eager willingness to help in any way they can.

Katrina has broken America's heart, but it has given our Marist schools a chance, once again, to live out the call of sections 152 and 153 of "In the Footsteps of Marcellin Champagnat: A Vision for Marist Education Today."

152. We educate students in solidarity above all in welcoming into the same school young people of different religious and social backgrounds, as well as those students who are disadvantaged or marginalized… 

153. We educate for solidarity, presenting it as the "Christian virtue of our time," a moral imperative for all of humankind, given our contemporary global interdependence and the pervasiveness of "structures of sin." 

As Marist USA and the international Marist world reach out to Katrina's victims, we know that Marcellin's encouragement to "make Jesus Christ known and loved" will be lived out and acted upon once again as it was after 9/11 and after the December 2004 tsunami. We have no other choice, for anything less would not be Marist. 

 

29.09.2005 - India
It happened in a village 200 kilometres [image: image7.jpg]


from Calcutta 

Sometimes at 12 years of age being tired of living becomes unbearable 

Sonia Khatun was an Indian girl of twelve years of age. She lived at Malda, a village 200 kilometres from Calcutta. She died because her [image: image8.jpg]


mother did not have a rupia to give her to buy a snack at school.

Sonia and her mother lived in a jute tent, one of the many that the government of West Bengal, the state whose capital is the city of Mother Teresa, had given to the poor to repair. The two women had never had a house of their own and lived alone.

Sonia’s last day started like any other. There was nothing to eat and so she prepared herself to go to school. She had not eaten for days and the hunger had become so intense that she asked her mother for a coin to buy something. Her mother, a widow and without work, had nothing and could not even give her a rupia. She tried to console Sonia and convinced her to go to school where, perhaps, they might have something to give her.

The child apparently accepted this. She took her books and headed for school. On the way, however, bitterness and anxiety took over. Sonia abandoned her journey, reached a building under construction and hung herself on a bamboo structure used as scaffolding.

The public school in India, in various states of the Union, offer one meal a day to the students, but for Sonia and for the other desperate ones of her village this apparently was not the case.

According to a study of the Development Programme of the United Nations, despite the impressive economic growth of India, one half of her children are malnourished.

 

01.10.2005 - Brazil
2nd Vocational Congress of Brazil 

Where do we want to go? And what are we going to do? 

From the 2nd to the 6th September, the 2nd Brazilian Vocational Congress was held in which there were about four hundred participants coming from all the dioceses of Brazil. Two of these participants were Marist Brothers, Luciano Osmar Menezes and José Maria Queiroz Lucas.

The first reflection was on Vocational Anthropology, or the human person in the socio-political, cultural and ecclesial contexts, highlighting the personal Christian vocation, the cultural and socio-political context of vocation and of the ecclesial context. They also deepened the theological foundations of the vocational pedagogical method and the stages of the pedagogy of evangelisation. The importance and the meaning of the planning methodology in vocational animation was underlined, starting from the teaching of the Church and including the social, theological and pastoral foundations for planning. 

At the concrete level, the conclusion was reached that is necessary: 

1. to have an historical vocational animation; 

2. to have concrete methodological indications and a vocational culture where there is an ecclesial climate of conscience of the call and human resources; 

3. centres of vocational animation; vocational teams; vocational groups; 

4. well prepared animators; subsidies; means; instruments and economical resources. 

Besides the reflection given by the assistants, the Congress was enriched by the work done in groups, whose results were, soon afterwards, presented to the plenary session. There was also the opportunity to share each other’s vocational experiences. 

 

03.10.2005 - Spain
From the 29th October until the 1st November 2005, in Guardamar 

1st Meeting of Marist Social Works in Europe 

[image: image9.jpg]


Organised by the Continental Mission Team for Europe and the General Council’s Mission Commission, a meeting is planned of brothers and laypeople who run social programmes for needy children and young people in Continental Europe. 

The people called to this meeting are up to fifteen persons per Province, brothers and laypeople who work with children and young people through programmes of non-formal education and social programmes:

* through specific services and programmes, Marist owned or managed;

* through a community presence of insertion in a needy neighbourhood;

* through a commitment of personal action from the community or Provincial mission. 

These are the principal objectives that are proposed: 

* to increase our awareness of the presence of social programmes in Marist * Europe and the mutual awareness between persons who work in these environments;

* to share experiences from the scope of educational intervention and from faith;

* to provide some elements of personal formation for the improvement of our personal and collective work;

* to look for ways of mutual collaboration. 

In order to achieve these objectives, a tight programme is planned, that includes work in small and large groups, as well as the participation of some people who will help our reflection: Brother Benito Arbués, ex Superior General of the Marist Institute; Father Angel Miranda, Salesian, responsible for the Association “Don Bosco International”, Brother Gregorio Bartolomé, from the Province of Mediterránea, and Brother Dominick Pujia, Director of BIS.

 

05.10.2005 - Spain
6th October 1934 

No one becomes a martyr all of a sudden 

6th October 1934. 71 years ago Br. Bernardo was assassinated in Barruelo, Spain. He was 45 years old.

The opening page of his Cause summar[image: image10.jpg]


izes the event in these words:

The Good Shepherd gives his life for his sheep. (John 10:11)

Br. Bernardo had the heart of an apostle. In all the positions he held, he set up a number of initiatives: choirs, former pupils’ associations, Catholic Action groups, apostolic movements among the pupils, setting up statues of the Sacred Heart, prayer evenings, open doors, study circles, conferences both cultural and religious, adult education classes, savings banks for the children of the miners, study bursaries, mobile libraries, theatre company, folklore activities, visit to the families of the miners and to the sick, fostering vocations, accompanying the young Brothers … all this on top of his normal work as headmaster and teacher. He wrote to one of his former pupils: “Nine hours of

class each day seemed to me no longer than nine minutes, because I got great pleasure in being with the children, and all I was able to do for them seemed little enough.” » 

Read more
 

07.10.2005 - Spain
Laurentino, Virgilio and 44 other brothers 

A glance into the soul 

[image: image11.jpg]


These extracts allow us to come to a deeper appreciation of Brother Laurentino.

“Throughout these days full of problems during which all of us or nearly all of us experienced long periods of great worry, ... my thoughts had been constantly on the people and the good works of our beloved Province; wanting to be in nearly continual contact with the brothers, particularly those who had to suffer from the messy situation in which they found themselves. I wanted to console them, encourage them, … understand them and share with them my heart’s religious affection that I felt for them as a father more than ever before during these days of mourning.

“In these critical moments may our attitude not be such that is given to sterile lamentation… Let us be religious in work, word and feelings, particularly in these moments when the Lord wants us to feel a little the light weight of his adorable cross... So let us pray fervently, study intensely and methodically… devote ourselves unconditionally to God and to our work…We are living in a precious time. Now we truly feel ourselves to be disciples of Christ; a thousand times happy to be judged by the Lord worthy of suffering for Him.”

His final words to his brothers imprisoned with him, a few hours before being shot, are a farewell until heaven: “May God be our help; I have done all that is pos-sible; I have lived with you through the pains and the bitterness of the revolution. Let us be reunited in heaven. 

 

08.10.2005 - Brasil 
Launching of the Marist Youth Ministry 
I declare that the MYM is officially implanted in the Province 

[image: image12.png]


The month of August undoubtedly marked a turn in the Province of Brasil Centro-Sul, especially in the area of youth ministry. During this month, the 3rd Ministry Assembly and the 1st Marist Youth Ministry Assembly were held at Curitiba. 

Representatives from all the groups were present, among them the liaison personnel and ministry assistants, students and former students, from universities, directors and invited guests such as Rezende Bruno from the Youth House at Goiânia, and Fathers Hilário Dick and Antonio Frutuoso, all experts in youth ministry. 

The climate that reigned during these days of meeting was certainly harmonious and serious. The young people who formed the majority of the assembly proved that they deserved the support of Marist Youth Ministry (MYM).

MYM was launched before an assembly of more than 200 participants. It was a celebration that will be remembered for a long time. We could not start this festivity without first praising God for MYM and at the same time putting it into his hands. For this reason, Father Hilário Dick celebrated the Eucharist which was the climax of the day. The participants included the directors and co-ordinators of the schools of Curitiba. Brother Tercílio Sevegnani pronounced the final words: “I declare that the MYM is officially implanted in the Province of Brasil Centro-Sul.” A cocktail was served to the invited guests and the there was a pyrotechnical show.

We know that this is just the start of a long process started in 2004 and that it will be called to renew itself constantly. We know also that MYM is only one of the programmes in the grand Provincial ministry plan. Our mission will continue. The work cannot stop. The success of this enterprise does not depend only on the liaison people of the units, but also on the young protagonists who will give their special colour to MYM.

For that and for many other reasons, we wish success and a long life to MYM. 

 

11.10.2005 - Sri Lanka
Process of restructuring of Marist Asia 

For a greater vitality of Marist presence in Asia 

From the 3rd to the 5th October, a group of fifteen brothers met at the Tudella (Sri Lanka) novitiate. These brothers were representatives of Marist life in Asia (two members of the Provincial Council of China; four from the Philippines; four f[image: image13.png]


rom Sri Lanka and Pakistan; two members of the District Council of Korea; three members from the Sector of India). Also participating in this meeting were Brother Seán Sammon, Superior General, and Brothers Peter Rodney and Emili Turú, General Councillors.

This meeting was held in a context of a process that had it origins in the Extended General Council meeting at the end of the visit of the General Council to the Provinces of Asia (2003) and that had developed through different activities throughout these last two years.

During the meeting, information on the vitality of the region was studied, through data from each Administrative Unit, as well as possible models of restructuring. Finally, in an ambience of discernment, the group dared to select, by order of preference, those models that, in their opinion, could contribute to realising a greater vitality in Marist life and mission in Asia. 

In the following months, the Superior General will write a letter to the brothers of this Marist Region, communicating the result of the meeting and inviting them to contribute their own reflections. In this way, it is hoped that the General Council, in its next plenary session of January-February 2006, can have sufficient elements to make a decision concerning the future configuration of the Administrative Units in Asia.

 

13.10.2005 - Argentina
Awarded the distinction of “Divino Maestro” 

In recognition of two lives in the service of children 

Each year, the Higher Council of Catholic Education, CONSUDEC, honours teachers and people who are distinguished by their contribution to Catholic education: lay teachers, religious, priests, and people recognised for their life of devotion. Many Marist Brothers have already been honoured. On the[image: image14.jpg]


 23rd September of this year, Brother Ramón Gregorio and Mr Agustín Pereda, a Marist lay teacher, received the distinction of “Divino Maestro”.

Brother Ramón Gregorio received this award for his work with children and adolescents in the schools of Marcellin Champagnat and Santa María de Belén. For forty-two years, he has fulfilled his tasks with attention, conviction and a great deal of love for the children who are less well off than others.

We give thanks to God that there is still a lot of energy to change things and a lot of love to serve, in this Argentina that needs men and Christians like Agustín Pereda. He was teacher and then director of the primary school of Champagnat College in Buenos Aires for thirty-seven years. Now retired, he remains an example as a teacher and Christian engaged in a task that is not always easy due to the demanding environment in which it is accomplished.

Brother Agustín Martínez, Vice-Provincial, and Brother Eugenio Magdaleno, Director of Champagnat College, have expressed on behalf of us all our gratitude for these two lives given to the service of children and adolescents of Argentina. They did this during a meeting of brothers, teachers and friends in the meeting room of Champagnat College. Each one of these men were given an image of our Good Mother, even though we know that their intention is to continue their work of love close to the preferred ones of Jesus, Mary and Marcellin.

 

14.10.2005 - Colombia
Youth and Vocation Ministry in Colombia 

We continue to construct pathways to be close to and evangelise children and young people 

[image: image15.jpg]


From the 5th to the 8th September the members of the national team for Youth and Vocation Ministry met in Bogotá. This team consists of Brother Leonardo Yepes, Brother Juan Carlos Villarreal, Brother Carlos Saúl Corzo, Brother César Rojas, Wilson Montes, Hernando Osorio and Sandra Rodríguez.

During these days of meeting and reflection we were able to treat themes of vital importance for the development of the processes of ministry in our country. We started with a theme, directed by Brother César Rojas, on youth spirituality from where we moved to evaluate all the national activities that had been held throughout 2005 (Remar Youth Easter, III National AEM Camp, II Zone Remar Cantonment and Helmsmen Workshop). We revised the path taken by each of the movements, prepared the next meetings for the sectors of ministry co-ordinators, gave our contributions for future events in Vocation ministry in Colombia and revised the plan for the formation of ministry animators. 

As always, the meeting was enriched by its friendly and fraternal ambiance. With the help of the Great Helmsman, the Good Mother and Guide, we feel certain that we will continue to construct pathways to be close to and evangelise children and young people.

 

14.10.2005 - Vatican
Pope Meeting Bishops Personally at Synod 

A Day in the Life of the Assembly 

The Synod of Bishops is giving Benedict XVI a privileged view of the life of the universal Church. Since the synodal assembly on the Eucharist began Oct. 2, the Pope has able to attend at least the first and last session of each day. The last session of the day, 6-7 p.m., is dedicated to free interventions. Each participant may speak for three minutes on any of the synod's topics. It is also a way for the Pope to take the pulse of the life of the Church and to hear different points of view. 

During the coffee break of the morning session, the Holy Father speaks personally with the bishops, who are divided in working groups by languages. The meetings between the working groups and the Pope have been held daily in a room near the main auditorium [image: image16.jpg]


of Paul VI Hall, according to Isidro Catela, a synod spokesman. About 40 people attend the meetings. 

Each of the synod's participants, not only the bishops, greet the Pope and speak with him for about a minute. 

"The Pope is concerned about each one and about their lives. He gives each his undivided attention during those moments," disclosed Catela. The bishops use the opportunity to speak about the life of their dioceses. 

At the request of the synodal assembly, there may be an hour of Eucharistic adoration, both in the morning and the afternoon, in the chapel of the synod hall. 

Most of the participants are housed in the Domus Sanctae Marthae (which housed the cardinals during the conclave) or in the Child Mary Institute, both in Vatican territory. 

Two-hundred fifty-two ecclesiastics are attending the synod. Four seats are empty; these represent the Chinese bishops who didn't receive government approval to attend. 

The assembly's first "proposals" will begin to be written in Thursday's working sessions. After being discussed and corrected in the general assembly, the proposals will be included in the synod's conclusions. 

The proposals will be presented to the Pope for use in a postsynodal apostolic letter. The synod closes Oct. 23.

 

15.10.2005 - Central America
Brother Adolfo Cermeño, Provincial 

Some information of recent events that we have experienced in Central America 

A few lines to give you some information of recent events that we have experienced and continue to experience here in Central America. 

You know that we have just been suffering the consequences of Hurricane Stan. These were days of intense rain which caused floods and mudslides. It has been a time of death and destruction.

At present there have been more than 300 deaths in Salvador and Guatemala; the number could rise to as many as 1200. A lot of families have lost their homes and have nothing. Several villages have been carried away by or b[image: image17.jpg]


uried under mudslides. Means of communication have been seriously damaged. At the present time, several villages are cut off and it is difficult to get indispensable provisions like food and potable water to them.

Our works have not been affected, but three colleges are being used as refuge areas for several families and two of them have welcomed more than 200 refugees. We have a community in a village of Salvador which is still isolated. The brothers are doing what they can to transport food with their vehicle in the places where the people would have to otherwise carry this on their shoulders.

Once more we find ourselves faced with the mystery of suffering which hits the poorest and most vulnerable of people. It is endearing to discover in them the courage to continue to think that there is a future and that life is worth being lived, as difficult as it seems to be.

I warmly thank all the brothers who have shown interest in our situation and who have offered their collaboration. The more difficult task starts now: we especially need to find means for the people who are abandoned to find a suitable place to live and continue their fight for survival.

Once more thank you and I pray that our God who is full of mercy will comfort those who are the most affected by this drama.

Fraternally yours,

Brother Adolfo Cermeño

 

17.10.2005 - Chile
Preparing the summer missions 

Missionaries on the move 

A group of young people belonging to the ‘March Movement’ met on September with the objective of preparing the summer mis[image: image18.jpg]


sions. 

This commitment forms part of a programme organised for three years to realise “Missions in Longavi”, commune and parish of the 7th Region.

Organised by its advisor, Fernando Vargas, the missionary formation programme involves the concentration in Santiago during various Saturdays in this second semester. The young people who go to the summer missions at Longavi commit themselves to the March Movement and participate in the events organised by the movement. Then, the most valiant, will start their new journey in the “CMJ”, Communities of Marist Youth, a University Youth Movement that is opening in Chile.

In the Missions of Longavi, the youth who participate come from Cordadas Espiga de Luz, Sión, Eternidad, Licantrú, Imagekantu, Sarmientos de Vida, and Omilén Kuyén. They are accompanied by their guides as well as communities from the CMJ of Santiago and Valparaíso and some of the missionaries who participated in the missions of the previous summer. It is expected that some ninety young people will participate in these missions.

 

18.10.2005 - Spain
First gathering of animators and catechists from the Friendship Groups and the Marist Christian Life Groups 
Dreaming together! 

[image: image19.jpg]


From the 30th September until the 2nd October, the first gathering of animators and catechists from the Friendship Groups and the Marist Christian Life Groups took place.

We had set ourselves three objectives: to share a time of fraternity, to meditate and to pray to Jesus as the centre of our lives as educators and finally to evaluate our personal and community life in the light of our aspirations to put Jesus at the centre of our lives and of our actions.

We said above “set”, for we are conscious that the task of attaining these three objectives cannot be done in an instant, but rather it is a matter of a long journey to be achieved in time. What is clear is that we are going to take all the means necessary to realise our objectives. In this aim, we have developed our annual community project by specifying the areas of our action where others will discover our belonging to Christ, the fact that we are disciples of Jesus.

We wish to emphasise the family spirit and fraternity that reigned amongst us. It is something that was appreciated by all, especially the new animators who started this course to respond to God’s call, to put their talents at the service of others. We also took the time to remember everyone who, in the past, collaborated in the groups in this project of constructing the Kingdom of God. We would like to take advantage of this message to thank them publicly for their presence and their commitment.

We think that with this project, we can already realise our motto for this year: Dream the dream of Jesus of Nazareth to build a world that is more just, more in solidarity, created by God to be lived in the love and service of others.

 

19.10.2005 - Pakistan, Central America and Mexico
Pakistan, Central America and Mexico under the emprise of nature 
The brothers are accompanying the victims 

Three places have attracted our attention following the natural catastrophes that have hit millions of people in less than fifteen days: Central America, Mexico and Pakistan.

Guatemala
Hurricane Stan hit Central America. The letter from Brother Adolfo Cerdeño, Provincial of América Central, published on the webpage on Saturday 15th October 2005, gave some global information on the situation of the brothers and their works. The most affected country was Guatemala where more than six hundred communities have been affected by the catastrophe. The victims need, food, shelter and health assistance. You can read the latest information in the section "from the world".

Central Mexico
Brother Fernando Mejía, Provincial of México Central, has given a detailed report on the state of the communities affected by Hurricane Stan. The brothers have not suffered any damage but there are many populations and communities with whom they work that have been severely affected.

The brothers are [image: image20.jpg]


working with those in need of help with material aid. More information can be obtained by visiting the section "from the world".

Pakistan 
Brother Michael de Wass, Provincial of Sri Lanka and Pakistan, sent a brief communiqué in which he said that the brothers, postulants and aspirants, as well as their families, have not been directly affected by the earthquake which has caused more than 40,000 deaths. Even though the brothers live in the province of Pendjab, they felt the tremor quite strongly but suffered no material damage. The regions that have been most affected are in the northern, mountainous parts of the country. Brother concluded his communiqué by thanking the brothers for the concern shown from the General House and he asked that we pray for those who have lost their loved ones and their houses.

20.10.2005 - Mexico
Diagnosis presented by Caritas from the Diocese of San Cristóbal de las Casas 

Hurricane Stan at Chiapas 

[image: image21.jpg]


Chiapas is one of the regions that has been most affected by the passage of Hurricane Stan from the 3rd to the 7th October 2005. Amidst the suffering and powerlessness, we see on the media many people who are suffering from the torrential rains that are on-going in this region. The rivers have burst their banks and flooded the villages and the communities, razing their crops and destroying their houses and bridges. 

We are speaking about 590 isolated communities, a multitude of destroyed houses and families who have lost everything. They no longer have potable water, telephone or electricity. The cellular telephone networks have also been damaged such that mobile phones can only be used in very rare places.

The official number of victims cited is 200,000 and several hundreds of people have sought refuge in the 524 shelters set up by the government in schools and in churches. The media show the tearful faces of victims meandering in the villages not knowing where to go to sleep, as there is no room left in the shelters.

In the most distant communities, there are people walking for more than ten hours to implore help as they are without shelter, without food, without water and without medicine. There have been an estimated thirty deaths in the regions of Tapachula and Suchiate alone. In the affected region, more than two and a half million people are living without knowing the exact number of those who have disappeared. 

There is no news from the high regions of Sierra Madre which have been isolated since the passage of the hurricane eight days ago. It is feared that the mass of water accumulated in this mountainous area will cause mudslides and thus a greater loss of human life.

The affected populations and communities are starting to lack supplies, petrol and gas, potable water in the towns caused by damage to the filtration system and there is the risk of infection. At Tapachula, for example, the supermarkets have started to ration products and the price of certain articles has increased by 400%; only cash is now being accepted. Several banks have suspended their services due to the over demand for cash. 

We are very moved seeing so much destruction and feeling our own powerlessness to help. It is the drama of the Chiapas that we see and, as always, these are the poorest people, those who live on the banks of the rivers, who are affected by these plagues of nature. 

 

21.10.2005 - Brazil
Marist school in Rio de Janeiro produces a TV programme 
An Eye on the Future 
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The TV and Video Productions Centre of the Colégio Marista São José of Rio de Janeiro is producing a television show with 35 episodes, called ‘AN EYE ON THE FUTURE’. The premiere is planned for September 26 and it will be broadcast weekly on Mondays at half past seven in the evening on Community TV – Channel 06 of Net-Rio.

The programme is aimed at a youthful audience and has the objective of concentrating on a different profession each week, explaining doubts about the career and the job market as well as its positive aspects.

Some professions that are already in the pipeline are: Gastronomy, Journalism, Production Engineering, Physical Education, Medicine, Architecture, Industrial Drawing, Oceanography, Psychology, Geology, Administration and Fashion. 

The programme will feature a chat with young people during which questions and doubts about the professions will be raised, besides an interview with a professional in each area who will talk about the comments raised by the young people. 

This is a new experience in Brazil – a school producing and broadcasting a weekly television programme.

PUBLICATIONS RECEIVED
Internet
	[image: image2.png]



	A Fragilidade da Razão

Evilázio Teixeira, fms

Editora Universitária da PUCRS (EDIPUCRS),
2005

	
	

	[image: image3.png]2 BIOIHICA

DA APRBSIAG 0





	Bioética - Uma Aproximação

Joaquim Clotet, fms
Editora Universitária da PUCRS (EDIPUCRS),
2004

	
	

	[image: image4.png]%g//ms Ao
o Cantinho




	Folhas no Caminho
Elvo Clemente, fms

Editora Universitária da PUCRS (EDIPUCRS),
2003

	
	

	[image: image5.png]



	Imago Trinitatis

Evilázio Teixeira, fms

Editora Universitária da PUCRS (EDIPUCRS),
2003



[image: image23.jpg]


_1071684315.doc
[image: image1.png]






